PFC2020-1338
Attachment 3
Letter 1

From: Dong, May C. on behalf of City Clerk

To: Public Submissions

Subject: FW: [EXT]

Date: Thursday, December 03, 2020 7:55:44 AM
----- Original Message-----

From: Leenie Anderson [mailto:girlonthego333(@hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, December 2, 2020 10:54 PM

To: Office of the Mayor <TheMayor@calgary.ca>; Sutherland, Ward <Ward.Sutherland@calgary.ca>; Magliocca,
Joe <Joe.Magliocca@calgary.ca>; Gondek, Jyoti <Jyoti.Gondek@calgary.ca>; Chu, Sean <Sean.Chu@calgary.ca>;
Chahal, George <george.chahal@calgary.ca>; Davison, Jeffrey R. <Jeff.Davison@calgary.ca>; Farrell, Druh
<Druh.Farrell@calgary.ca>; Woolley, Evan V. <Evan.Woolley@calgary.ca>; Carra, Gian-Carlo S. <Gian-
Carlo.Carra@calgary.ca>; EAWard10 - Lesley Stasiuk <EAWARD10@calgary.ca>; Keating, Shane
<Shane.Keating@calgary.ca>; Demong, Peter <Peter.Demong@calgary.ca>; Colley-Urquhart, Diane
<Diane.Colley-Urquhart@calgary.ca>; Farkas, Jeromy A. <Jeromy.Farkas@calgary.ca>; City Clerk
<CityClerk@calgary.ca>

Subject: [EXT]

I am writing to express my feelings about adding fluoride back into our water here in Calgary. I am allergic to
fluoride and had to take extensive measures to avoid tap water before it was removed from our water a few years
ago. I request that you DO NOT add it back into our water. Fluoride should be a choice, not something that is forced
on us. I am fearful of becoming sick again if it’s added back into our water, which will be. I am not the only one that
is allergic to it. Please do not do this.

Thank you,

Leenie Anderson
Calgary
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In accordance with sections 43 through 45 of Procedure Bylaw 35M2017, the information provided may be included in the written
record for Council and Council Committee meetings which are publicly available through www.calgary.ca/ph. Comments that are
disrespectful or do not contain required information may not be included.

FREEDOM OF INFORMATION AND PROTECTION OF PRIVACY ACT

Personal information provided in submissions relating to matters before Council or Council Committees is col-
lected under the authority of Bylaw 35M2017 and Section 33(c) of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy (FOIP)
Act of Alberta, and/or the Municipal Government Act (MGA) Section 230 and 636, for the purpose of receiving public participation
in municipal decision-making. Your name and comments will be made publicly available in the Council agenda. If you have ques-
tions regarding the collection and use of your personal information, please contact City Clerk’s Legislative Coordinator
at 403-268-5861, or City Clerk’s Office, 700 Macleod Trail S.E., P.O. Box 2100, Postal Station ‘M’ 8007, Calgary, Alberta, T2P
2M5.

v | have read and understand that my name and comments will be made publicly available in the Council agenda. My
email address will not be included in the public record.

First name (required) Denise

Last name (required) Kokaram

What do you want to do?

) Submit a comment
(required)

Public hearing item (required -

max 75 characters) Community Water Fluoridation

Date of meeting Dec 1, 2020

Thank you for all the great work you and your team are doing to support our citizens
and keep us moving forward and upward during this most difficult time. Your efforts
and commitment to serving our city are greatly appreciated!

As you know, | am an oral health champion and advocate for our underserved priority
populations. As such, | would respectfully ask that a vote by all city councillors regard-
ing the reinstatement of community water fluoridation be considered following tomor-
row’s financial meeting.

I am acutely aware of the challenges everyone currently faces, and the incredible fiscal
constraints that organizations such as the City of Calgary are encountering. The pan-
demic has highlighted in our communities, and indeed, around the world, the extreme
and fatal effects on those who experience social determinants of health inequities.
With that in mind, | implore you all to consider the long term health impacts and the
related costs to our systems that result from oral health disease in our marginalized
populations.

Comments - please refrain from
providing personal information in
this field (maximum 2500

Community water fluoridation is and has been, a municipal decision. Historically, oral
health was removed from universal healthcare considerations because community
water fluoridation was seen a broad, efficient, and affordable evidence-based method

har r . - . . - .
characters) of reducing dental decay in Canadian communities. To remove the ability to optimally
ISC: 1/2
Unrestricted Dec 2, 2020
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fluoridate our city’s water, despite two plebiscites indicating the majority of Calgarians
supported, has harmed our most vulnerable citizens.

In private practice, we are seeing rises in dental decay in those who can afford regular
dental care and have a higher standard of living. Public health programs, such as the
Alex Dental Health Bus, and AHS’s Oral Health School program, that have been cited
as a remedy for the lack of water fluoridation, have been limited in scope or eliminated
currently due to redeployment of resources. It is unimaginable right now, how our less
fortunate neighbours are coping with their pain and suffering. | personally have
received multiple communications every week from Calgarians unable to access or
afford the care they so desperately need.

Please consider the long term effects on our most vulnerable citizens, and the long
term costs to the multiple systems that will be negatively affected by an increase in oral
health disease. Many of those affected are our most valuable essential workers and
their families. Related systemic illnesses, lowered immune systems due to dental di
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From: Dong, May C. on behalf of City Clerk

To: Public Submissions

Subject: FW: [EXT] Fluoridation in Calgary"s Drinking Water - for vital consideration
Date: Thursday, December 03, 2020 12:50:55 PM

From: Tamara Pulles [mailto:tamara.pulles@gmail.com]

Sent: Thursday, December 3, 2020 12:48 PM

To: Office of the Mayor <TheMayor@calgary.ca>; Sutherland, Ward <Ward.Sutherland@calgary.ca>;
Magliocca, Joe <Joe.Magliocca@calgary.ca>; Gondek, Jyoti <Jyoti.Gondek@calgary.ca>; Chu, Sean
<Sean.Chu@calgary.ca>; Chahal, George <george.chahal@calgary.ca>; Davison, Jeffrey R.
<Jeff.Davison@calgary.ca>; Farrell, Druh <Druh.Farrell@calgary.ca>; Woolley, Evan V.
<Evan.Woolley@calgary.ca>; Giancarlo.carra@calgary.ca; EAWard10 - Lesley Stasiuk
<EAWARD10@calgary.ca>; Keating, Shane <Shane.Keating@calgary.ca>;, Demong, Peter
<Peter.Demong@calgary.ca>; diane.colleyurquhart@calgary.ca; Farkas, Jeromy A.
<Jeromy.Farkas@-calgary.ca>; City Clerk <CityClerk@calgary.ca>

Subject: [EXT] Fluoridation in Calgary's Drinking Water - for vital consideration

December 3, 2020
Dear City of Calgary Mayor and Councilors —

I have been made aware that the water fluoridation discussion is back on the table for The City
of Calgary.

I vehemently oppose fluoride being added back into Calgary’s drinking water. There is
absolutely NO valid reason to impose this neurotoxin on every citizen of Calgary. There is
enough scientific evidence to show that fluoride is unsafe and a serious health risk — especially
to our children — that will match or even outmatch — any study saying it is safe. So claiming
that “the science” supports it is not true and is not a good reason or argument to impose
fluoride on everyone without their consent.

For example, a recent Canadian study speaks to the neurotoxicity of fluoride. You can see that

study here: https://www.cnn.com/2019/08/19/health/fluoride-neurotoxin-canada-
study/index.html

It is time to empower people to take responsibility for their own health choices. It is incredibly
easy and affordable to supplement fluoride with toothpaste and/or fluoride drops or tablets. In
fact, if they so choose, The City could easily provide these supplements for people to pick up
at pharmacies or host fluoride pick up locations.

But some people simply wanting this to be convenient for them, at the cost of everyone else
who does not want their families to ingest fluoride, is incredibly lazy, selfish and disgusting.
My choice to not consume fluoride has absolutely zero impact on someone who chooses to
consume fluoride. Let them take personal responsibility for their choice, as will I.

Forcing all Calgarians to consume a neurotoxin against their will is medical tyranny. This
must remain a personal choice that we are free to make. As the saying goes, “I will not light
my child on fire to keep yours warm.”
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To be clear, I do not give permission for my tax dollars to be spent to fluoridate the city water
system. I do give permission for my tax dollars to allow people to be given the opportunity to
pick up or receive supplemental fluoride for their individual use.

I hope that you can all see that this is an extreme over - reaching of what The City
representatives should be doing for their citizens. The science is NOT settled — and there is
significant science to suggest that consuming fluoride is incredibly unsafe and should not be
forced onto people against their will.

I hope that you take these facts and concerns into consideration. And please encourage your
citizens to start taking responsibility for themselves. This is not a place for The City to be
making blanket decisions that impact all citizens. And there is zero evidence that could
convince me that this needs to be imposed on my family, or anyone who does not want it.

Best Regards,

Tamara Pulles
403-703-9050
tamara.pulles@gmail.com

Cc: themayor(@calgary.ca, ward.sutherland@calgary.ca,
joe.magliocca@calgary.ca, jyoti.gondek(@calgary.ca,
sean.chu@calgary.ca, george.chahal@calgary.ca,
jeff.davison(@calgary.ca, Druh.Farrell(@calgary.ca,
Evan.woolley(@calgary.ca, Giancarlo.carra@calgary.ca,
ray.jones(@calgary.ca, Shane.keating(@calgary.ca,
Peter.demong(@calgary.ca, diane.colleyurquhart@calgary.ca,
Jeromy.farkas(@calgary.ca, cityclerk(@calgary.ca

Tamara Pulles, BSc., MEDes.
403-703-9050
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